
Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors 
Work Session Meeting Minutes 

June 21, 2016 
7:00p.m. 

 
The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their Work Session meeting on 
Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at the Londonderry Township Municipal Building, 783 S. 
Geyers Church Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Bart Shellenhamer, Chairman 
  Ron Kopp, Vice Chairman 
  Anna Dale, Member 

Mike Geyer, Member 
  Mel Hershey, Member 
  Steve Letavic, Manager 
  Chris Feese, Finance Director 
  Mark Stewart, Solicitor     
 Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer 
 
Salute the Flag 
 
Citizens Input  
None 
 
Approval of Minutes – June 6, 2016 
Supervisor Dale motioned to approve the minutes as presented, Supervisor Hershey 
seconded with a correction to the amount of money to be donated to the Lebanon V.A 
stating $5,000 and it being noted that Mr. Letavic presented the Golf Course report that 
Mr. Johnson submitted.  Motion approved. 
 
2015 Audited Financial Statements - Jim Koontz of Brown, Shultz, Sheridan & Fritz  
Jim Koontz reviewed the 2015 Audited Financial Statements with the board. 
 
Crestview MHP - Presentation by Park Representatives in Response to “Notice of 
Denial of Application for Annual MHP Permit” 
 
Council for Crestview made a presentation in response to the denial of application.  The 
Board of Supervisors will follow up with Jeff Burkhart to review outstanding items. 
 
New Business   
None 
 
Old Business 
None  
 
Executive Session  
Supervisor Shellenhamer recessed the meeting to Executive Session at 7:30pm for a  
Personnel matter. 
 
Supervisor Shellenhamer reconvened the regular meeting at 8:00pm. 
 
Supervisor Dale motioned to adjourn at 8:00pm, Supervisor Geyer seconded.  Motion 
approved. 


